

# Newsletter Summer Term

# Friday 27th June 2025



### Dear Parents/Carers,

A huge well done to everyone who has participated in Sports Day this week. We are so proud of every single one of you and hope you enjoyed competing against others and performing in front of an audience. The results will be announced in school next week. On Thursday, this week, Rev Caroline joined us for collective worship to break down and understand the meaning of the last part of The Lord's Prayer. A big thank you to Rev Caroline and Rev Neil for all their hard work and time over the last term helping us to understand the meaning of The Lord's Prayer for Christians.

Attendance this week is 92.79%. Let's work on this to get it back over 93%, like in previous weeks, before the end of this academic year.

It looks we are going to have another hot weekend. Keep safe in the sun everyone and see you next week.

Best wishes, Mr Blackburn.

## **Transition Day:**

On Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> July 2025 your child will be visiting their new class and teacher. You will receive a letter on Tuesday stating which class your child is in. Please drop off and collect using usual doors.

## Staffing Update:

This week, Mrs Croisdale has successfully secured a secondment post for September 2025 at Lindley Infant School in Huddersfield as Deputy Headteacher. This is a fantastic opportunity for her and we wish her all the best. Everyone at St John's will miss her. I am sure you will join me when the last day comes in saying a massive thank you and good luck to her in her new post. We are currently undertaking a recruitment process to appoint a new member of staff. We will introduce the new member of staff to you before the end of term.

Our school cook, Mrs Heeley, is also leaving us on  $10^{th}$  July to take up a new post in Kirklees. We wish her all the best of luck in her new role.

#### <u>ParentPay:</u>

Please keep checking your ParentPay account to clear any debts. Please ensure this is cleared by Friday 11<sup>th</sup> July. Thank you

# <u>Dates for your</u> diaries:

Transition Day – Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> July

Summer Fayre – Friday 11<sup>th</sup> July PM

Discos – WC Monday 14<sup>th</sup> July

Picnic Day – Friday 18<sup>th</sup> July PM

School Closes – Friday 18<sup>th</sup> July

School opens for new academic year – Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September

## Summer Fayre:

Our annual summer fayre will take place in the school grounds on **Friday 11<sup>th</sup> July** 2025, 2 - 4pm. Children can be collected from classroom doors at 2pm onwards. Thank you for all the donations we have had so far.

# Wizard of Oz Tickets:

Tickets are still on sale from the office. If any of the actors have been asked to bring in items towards their costume, please can they do this on Monday 30th June so we can see what else is required.

A reminder of the performance dates. Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> July is at 6pm - please can we try and have all members of KS2 back for this. The children have worked so hard and we don't want them to miss out. Even if you are not staying to watch, you can drop off your child and collect at 7.15pm. The second performance is at 2pm on Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> July, during the school day. Actors will need to be in church at 5.20pm on Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> and singers (rest of KS2) will need to be in church by 5.45pm.

## Picnic Day:

On **Friday 18<sup>th</sup> July** (last day of this academic year) all parents/carers are invited to our annual picnic day. You are welcome to join your child from 12.30pm in the school playground (weather permitting) to enjoy lunch together. After 1.30pm you are welcome to take your child home ready to begin the summer holidays together.



# St John's Stars



Muhyiddeen &
Ahmadraza
Ayesha & Ayanna
<mark>Layan &amp; Hassan</mark>
Bilal
Yahya
M.Rayhaan
Abdulrahman
Aryaan & Ayaan



# Weekly Attendance

90%
93%
<mark>93%</mark>
94%
94%
92%
94%
93%